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INPUTS/RESOURCES 
SPF STEP 2 

What resources are available? What barriers can you identify? Type your answer here… 

PROBLEM STATEMENTS 

STRATEGY ACTIVITIES 

GOAL STATEMENTS 

Problem Intervening 
Variables 

Local  
Conditions 

Short-Term 
Outcomes 

Intermediate 
Outcomes 

Long-Term* 
Outcomes 

What is the 
problem or issue 
in your 
community? 
Current alcohol 
usage by young 
adults ages 18-20 
in the past 30 
days has 
significantly 
increased over 
the past 2 years. 
According to the 
Survey of North 
Dakota Young 
Adults 2020, a 
reported 33% of 
18–20-year-olds 
admitted using 
alcohol within the 
past 30 days. 
New data shows 
according to 
ICCPUD 51% of 
North Dakota’s 
18–20-year-olds 
have admitted to 
using alcohol in 

Why is it a 
problem in your 
community? 
 
High Retail Access 
of alcohol: There 
are 25 bars/14 
liquor stores in 
Minot alone. 
 
12% of North 
Dakota residents 
believe it is not at 
all difficult for 
youth to purchase 
alcohol at retail 
establishments 
according to the 
Community 
Readiness Survey 
2022. 
 
Technology 
continues to 
advance making it 
harder for retailers 
to identify fake 
IDs. 

What does the 
problem 
specifically look 
like in your 
community/what 
is the behavior?  
 
23 out of 25 
retailers are not 
utilizing forensic 
scanners in their 
establishments, 
which with proper 
training will help 
eliminate human 
error when 
detecting fake 
ID’s.  
 
Law enforcement 
does not make 
regular visits to 
retailers to ask for 
fake IDs. Attempts 
have been made 
to the MPD 
requesting 
number of Fake 

What is the one 
environmental 
change you can 
implement to impact 
your identified 
problem? 
 
FDHU will work 
towards a stronger 
alcohol ordinance for 
the City of Minot.  
  
Educate alcohol servers 
on detecting fake ID’s 
and proper protocol to 
report fake ID’s 
captured to local law 
enforcement.  
 
FDHU will promote 
forensic scanner usage 
in local establishments 
within the City of 
Minot.  

What are all the steps 
that must happen to 
implement the 
environmental 
change? 
 
 
FDHU is working with 
City of Minot policy 
makers and law 
enforcement to update 
the City of Minot’s 
current alcohol 
ordinance. Goal is to 
implement protective 
factors to include 
mandatory responsible 
server training and ID 
scanner usage.  
 
 
Working with alcohol 
license holders to 
ensure all staff who 
serve alcohol are 
trained in responsible 
server training to 
include information of 

Measures the 
local condition – 
what are you 
doing to address 
the problem? 
 
 
FDHU will track 
numbers of 
meetings with 
policy makers. 
 
FDHU will track 
the numbers of 
responsible 
server training 
held and number 
of people 
attending 
training.  
 
FDHU will track 
which 
establishments 
are represented 
in each training.  
 

Measures the 
intervening 
variable – what 
you are doing to 
reduce access?   
 
 
FDHU will update 
progress made on 
changes to the City 
of Minot’s alcohol 
ordinance.  
 
FDHU will track 
number of forensic 
scanners being 
used in addition to 
number of fake ID’s 
captured within the 
City of Minot over 
the next 33 months. 

Measures the impact 
to the problem – are 
you seeing long-
term behavior 
change?  
  
 
FDHU will be 
instrumental as a key 
partner with policy 
makers to advocate 
for young people 
ages 18-20 to reduce 
obtainable alcohol 
access.  
 
An anonymous online 
survey for 
underclassmen at 
Minot State University 
will be conducted 
annually.  Survey will 
be conducted 
annually retrieving 
information about 
usage, purchasing, 
and associability of 
Fake IDs for minors.  
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the past 30 days. 
This is an 
increase of 18%.  

Up to 32.3% of 
youth according 
to the National 
Youth Anti-Drug 
Campaign are 
stating they have 
and use Fake IDs 
to purchase 
alcohol.  

ID’s captured in 
2023, however, to 
date no data has 
been returned to 
writer.  
 
Youth are unaware 
of the 
consequences for 
using or 
possessing fake 
IDs. 
 
 

the benefits of forensic 
scanners.  
 
FDHU will contract to 
provide training to 
alcohol license holders 
and their employees.  
 
Continually support 
and training for 
establishments and 
servers who utilize 
forensic scanners. This 
will also include 
collecting data monthly 
to analyze trends and 
monitor capturing fake 
ID’s. 
 
An anonymous online 
survey for 
underclassmen at 
Minot State University 
will be conducted 
annually.  Survey will 
be the baseline data, 
retrieving information 
about usage, 
purchasing, and 
associability of Fake 
IDs for minors.  
 

FDHU will track 
meetings held 
with current 
establishments 
who are utilizing 
forensic scanners 
to include 
updating 
scanners and 
continual training 
and support for 
establishments 
staff.  

 


